
 

 

SUNDAY 20th SEPTEMBER                  Trinity 15 

8.00 Holy Communion (Mother Cate) 

9.30 Parish Eucharist (Mother Cate) 

10.45 Annual Parochial Church Meeting 

11.30 Pet Service (Ordinand Dave) 

6.00 Evening Prayer and Benediction (Mother Cate) 

The 9.30am service will also be live-streamed on Facebook. 
 

 

MONDAY 21st SEPTEMBER Matthew, Apostle and Evangelist 
 

 

TUESDAY 22nd SEPTEMBER  

10.00 - 2.00 Individual Prayer        

7.30 Holy Communion (Canon Malcolm) 

 
 
WEDNESDAY 23rd SEPTEMBER  
 

 

THURSDAY 24th SEPTEMBER  

10.00 Holy Communion (Canon Don)     7.30 Worship & Liturgy Meeting 

 
 

FRIDAY 25th SEPTEMBER Lancelot Andrewes, Bishop of Winchester, Spiritual Writer 1626 

7.00 Choir Rehearsal 

 

 

SATURDAY 26th SEPTEMBER Wilson Carlile, Founder of the Church Army, 1942 
9.00 Holy Communion (Fr. Noel)     9.30 Readers Meeting (South Transept) 

 

 

SUNDAY 27th SEPTEMBER                  Trinity 16 

8.00 Holy Communion (Mother Cate) 

9.30 Parish Eucharist (Canon John) 

11.30 Holy Baptism (Canon John) 

12.30 Holy Baptism (Canon Malcolm) 

2.00 Ashes Interment – Peter Kiddle (Mother Cate) 

6.00 Evening Prayer (Geoff Marchant) 

The 9.30am service will also be live-streamed on Facebook. 
 
 

We would like to politely request that you turn off your mobile phones or switch 

them to flight-safe mode.  This is to reduce interference on the hearing loop and the 

live stream.  Setting phones to silent unfortunately doesn’t prevent the interference. 
 

 

All Saints Parish Church, Leighton Buzzard 
Within the Ouzel Valley Team Ministry 

Web address:  www.allsaintslb.org.uk 

Facebook: All Saints’, Leighton Buzzard 

Parish e-mail: parish@allsaintslb.org.uk     Tel. No: 01525 381418 

Sunday 20th September 2020 

The Fifteenth Sunday after Trinity 
We warmly welcome all visitors and newcomers to our church. If any of you 

are from other denominations and are accustomed to receiving Communion in your own 

church you are welcome to here. For the hard of hearing the church is equipped with a 

loop system. Switch to T please. Gluten free wafers are available by prior arrangement. 

The news sheet is for you to retain and use for reference and prayer 

Today’s services 
8.00am Holy Communion (Mother Cate) 

 

9.30am Parish Eucharist (Mother Cate) 

Readings: RCL: Year A: Page: 324 
 
Collect:  God, who in generous mercy sent the Holy Spirit upon your Church in the 

burning fire of your love: grant that your people may be fervent in the fellowship of the 

gospel that, always abiding in you, they may be found steadfast in faith and active in service; 

through Jesus Christ your Son our Lord, who is alive and reigns with you, in the unity of 

the Holy Spirit, one God, now and for ever. 

 

Readings: Exodus 16: 2-15 

 Philippians 1: 21-30 

Psalm: (105 vv. 1-6, 23-26) 

Gospel:                           Matthew 20: 1-16 

Intercessions: Brian Willett 

During this time please observe a period of quiet reflection, as we receive Communion 
Anthem: I give to you a new commandment - Nardone 

…………………………………………………………….. 

10.45am Annual Parochial Church Meeting 

…………………………………………………………….. 

11.30am Pet Service (Ordinand Dave)  

…………………………………………………………….. 

6.00pm Evening Prayer and Benediction (Mother Cate)  

…………………………………………………………….. 

IN YOUR PRAYERS PLEASE REMEMBER 

Sick:  Michael Grant, Marie Brooker, Ava Palmer, Kerry Sykes,  

  Marjorie Bewick, Janet & Mike Stanley, Elizabeth Bennett, 

  Liz McGahey, Brenda Dell 

   

RIP:  Roy Prichard 

 

 

 

http://www.allsaintslb.org.uk/


 

 
Year’s Mind:  Jim Wright, William Kingham, Joyce Pim, June Bliss, Ruby West, 

  Freda Goodger 

 

In our Team:  Pray for members of the Prayer Circle 

In the World:  Pray for all forms of discrimination 

In the Diocese:  Pray for churches in the Deanery of Ampthill 

In the Wider Church: Pray for the Anglican Church of the Southern Cone 

 
NOTICES: 

 

BIKE 'N HIKE: All three of us had a very successful day last Saturday. A walk of 8km 

allowed us to visit 10 churches and chapels, and many more churches were visited by car. 

We are all very grateful for your generous sponsorship and support. Very many thanks. At 

least £700 sponsorship has been promised or given to us for the Beds & Herts Historic 

Churches Trust and for All Saints to share. Please help us by letting us have your final 

sponsorship as soon as possible through the usual channels. Brian 01525 382404. 

 

ALL SAINTS APIARY HONEY FOR SALE: delivery available. The beneficial 

properties of honey were well publicised in the press recently. The Bee Team are now 

pleased to be able to offer: Runny Honey, Soft Set Honey or Ginger Honey, all at £3.50 for 

an 8oz jar Please contact Margaret Wallace either by phone 07983 989406, or by email - 

margaret.wallace3@icloud.com. Payment should be made on collection/delivery as 

arranged with Margaret. Either a cheque payable to The Bee Team, or cash, placed in an 

envelope please.  We also have a limited number of lavender, rose and herbal hand creams 
available. Made from beeswax and essential oils, they are a perfect tonic for frequently 
sanitised hands. Please speak to Margaret for details.  
 
PULFORD SCHOOL: During the summer a couple of our families have taken the plunge 

and moved to the seaside or to pastures new. We wish them every happiness in their new 

schools and homes.  That means we now have a couple of spaces within school (Y2/Y3/Y4), 

so if you know of anyone who may be interested in one of the places please just get them 

to call me on the main school number 01525 372188.  The places don’t come up very often 

and I don’t want anyone to miss out. 

 

SUNDAY SCHOOL is now operating and your children are most welcome from the age 

of 3 upwards to join the leaders.  However due to new guidelines, parents cannot 

accompany them. If this is a problem and you need to take your child out, the toy cupboard 

in the NT is open and you can still hear the service in there. 

 
PARISH MAGAZINE:  We would very much like someone to help, once a month, with 

the administration and supervising the bundling of the magazines (with a group of 

volunteers).  The magazines are all printed in house and are edited by others.  You would 

need to ensure the magazines go out to the distributors and some are posted.  The 

magazines go out on the last Friday of the month.  These were widely appreciated during 

lock down and before, so someone willing please get in touch with Lindsay or Jenny.  

 

 

 

 

CREATIONTIDE: The start of September marks the beginning of the Season of 

Creationtide, which culminates with Harvest Sunday on 4th October. The theme for this 

year is ‘Jubilee for the Earth’. It is a chance for us to thank God for the gifts of his creation, 

remind ourselves on our dependence on the planet and it’s ecosystems and renew our 

commitment as Christians to be stewards of creation and our duty to reduce our negative 

impacts upon it.  

 

The All Saints Eco Church Group would like to invite you to undertake a personal 

environmental audit using the carbon footprint calculator at www.footprint.wwf.org.uk. 

This is a great way to assess your impact on the planet and to get ideas of how to treat 

more lightly on the earth.  

 

Follow the church’s facebook page or visit www.allsaintslb.org.uk/our-church/eco-church/ 

over the next few weeks to read tips about how to be eco-friendly during this Covid 

pandemic.  

 

ECO-CHURCH REGIONAL CONFERENCE: All Saints is “hosting” an online Eco 

Church conference on behalf of the St Albans Diocese and Arocha on Saturday 10th 

October. All are welcome to join us remotely for all or any part of the various 

presentations and discussions during the day. For more information or to sign up go to 

www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/eco-church-working-together-to-net-zero-10th-oct-tickets-

117990349311 

 

BE COVID SAFE AND ECO FRIENDLY: We are all getting used to wearing face 

coverings when we are out and about. Cloth masks are generally as effective as disposable 

ones but of course they can be washed and re-used many times. Disposable ones are not 

biodegradable and add to landfill waste and are a huge litter problem. Please use a cloth 

mask if you can. Cloth masks are available at church for a donation, beautifully made by 

Audrey Mason from reused fabric. Or make your own- there are many free patterns and 

videos online.  

 

 

FORTHCOMING EVENTS: 

 

HARVEST FESTIVAL: Sunday 4th October – don’t forget to bring a tin/packet of non-

perishable food for donating to the Harvest Appeal. 

 

GRAND DRAW: Please support the finances of the church by agreeing to take some 

Grand Draw tickets to sell to friends and family. First prize is £250 in cash. Jenny Huskisson 

will have ticket books available from this Sunday.  It will be drawn on Saturday 7th 

November at the Winter Warmer Food and Craft Fayre.  
 

WINTER WARMER FOOD & CRAFT FAYRE: Due to the current situation, the 

Fayre has been moved to Saturday 7th November, 11am-2pm in the Churchyard.  If you are 

thinking of running a stall, please contact Richard Parsons to book your space.  Please note 

you will need to be self-sufficient in all things – gazebo, tables etc.  

 

 

 

http://www.footprint.wwf.org.uk/
http://www.allsaintslb.org.uk/our-church/eco-church/
http://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/eco-church-working-together-to-net-zero-10th-oct-tickets-117990349311
http://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/eco-church-working-together-to-net-zero-10th-oct-tickets-117990349311

